Parkland Lady Trojan Basketball Booster Club Meeting Wednesday, January 19, 2022 8 pm via Zoom Minutes

Booster Club President, Shawn Schmitt opened the meeting at 8:04 pm.

The following members attended the meeting: Shawn Schmitt, Kim Spang, Alyson Brader, Kevin Frank, Mark McGalla, and Katie Frank. Coach Werkheiser attended as well.

- I. Call to Order/Welcome Shawn
 - a. Minutes from the last meeting were sent via emailed and will be posted on the website.
- II. Coach Werkheiser gave an update on behalf of Coach Ohlson
 - a. Team Snap will be updated with schedules including practices. Things are moving around due to COVID so please keep checking Team Snap.
 - b. State Tournament games will probably be held on Wednesdays and Saturdays in early March. Typically, the first four teams from District 11 would go to State Playoffs. Last year, only one team went due to COVID.
 - c. Senior spotlight will be done on Twitter next week by Coach Werkheiser.
 - d. Last official game is Feb. 7. EPC is the only conference to have the women basketball teams play semifinals and finals at the PPL Center.

III. Booster Club Update

- a. PCFLV- Event will be held on Tuesday, January 25 with ACCHS at Parkland High School. The teams have collaborated and the freshman classes really took the lead. Tee shirts will be sold at lunch at \$10 per shirt and they will also be sold at the event. Both Booster Clubs have purchased tee shirts for the players. The shirts will be warn for warm ups by both teams. We need 2-3 volunteers to help with the 50/50 table and raffle baskets.
- b. Senior "Day"- Saturday, January 29- Katie We are looking at either Wednesday or Thursday for the coaches to hold back the seniors so the other girls can decorate. The cafeteria is on hold for pizza and cupcake. Asked Coach Werkheiser to add to Team Snap the event so people have it block their calendar. We have the signs, programs in process, necklace, etc. Need to confirm with the AD what is permitted. Lisa Ervin and Diane Cohn offered to help and the younger players will help.
- c. Youth Night Friday, February 4 Alyson Brader We have a flyer and is exploring what we can do. Spoke to the AD office. The kids get in free and they need to stay seated. We can acknowledge the players and we can do the posters but they need their own table and their own pen. People need to stay 6 feet apart or do we make a poster and hand them out as people come in. We will likely hand out the poster as people come in and use the team photo vs. doing the

- signing after the game due to COVID. We can do a 50/50 only if we have a license. We will give a free hot dog to the youth players. Each grade level should donate towards a basket. Coach Werkheiser will help to connect with the different basketball teams.
- d. Snack Stand- Katie Frank Snack stand was on hold due to COVID. Considering opening for the PCFLV event. Do we simplify and scale back the stand. We will try to have the snack stand for January 25, Feb. 4. Melisa and others will evaluate for the other games.
- e. High School Sixers Game- Shawn will talk with Nicole off line about the game.
- f. Board members we will need a President and Secretary in the next month to replace Shawn and Kim.
- g. Reminders of where to find us on Social Media
 - i. Facebook is up and running- Parkland Lady Trojans Basketball
 - ii. Twitter- Parkland Lady Trojans@ladytrojanhoopz
 - iii. Website- ladytrojanbb.weebly.com

Meeting Adjourned at 9:03 p.m. Next Meeting Date: Tuesday, February 8 at 8 p.m. via Zoom

Remember to check out our website for up-to-date information about Parkland Lady Trojan Basketball:

www.ladytrojanbb.weebly.com